MINUTES OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL______________________________
DATE OF MEETING:  SEPTEMBER 19, 2012

The September 19, 2012 meeting of the Graduate Council was called to order at 1:19 p.m. in SH 308 by Dr. Katie Rose, Vice Chair of the Graduate Council. 

ATTENDANCE:
· Members:  Mary Anderson, Vicki Baker, Valentine Belfiglio, Sneha Bharadwaj, Connie Briggs, Sandra Cesario, Josephine Chan, Jordan Fuchs, Mary Sue Green, Ruth Johnson (ex-officio), Mark Kessler, Young-Hoo Kwon, Larry LeFlore (ex-officio), Peggy Mancuso, Denise Maricle (substitute for Linda Rubin), Marilyn Massey-Stokes, Jyutika Mehta, Katy Mitchell, John Radcliffe, Katherine Rose, Alex Schmidt, Ludovic Sourdot (substitute for Holly Hansen-Thomas), Ann Staton, Mary Thompson, Lynda Uphouse, Brigitte Vittrup, Genevieve West, Jacquelyn Wilson, Anne Young, Vicki Zeigler, Lisa Zottarelli
· Guests:  Peggy Malone, Donna Scott-Tilley, Chandan Prasad

MINUTES APPROVED:

· The minutes of the May 2, 2012 meeting were approved as disseminated.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Dr. Rose welcomed the Council, and members introduced themselves.
· Dr. LeFlore reported the following:

· There are personnel changes in the Graduate School:

· Larry LeFlore is serving as Interim Dean.
· The new Assistant to the Graduate Dean is Carolyn Hardin.
· The Council approved 1 new policy and revised 3 policies in 2011-2012:
· Responsible Conduct in Research Training implementation is to begin in Spring 2013.

· The Periodic Graduate Program Reviews policy revisions were approved.
· The Post-Baccalaureate Certificate Programs policy revisions were approved.

· The Post-Master's Certificate Programs policy revisions were approved.

· The graduate degree programs to be reviewed in 2012-2013 are the following:

· Department of Biology (MS in Biology and the PhD in Molecular Biology)

· Nutrition and Food Sciences (MS in Food Science)
· Other programs on the rotation of program reviews are accredited and will go through a different review process.
· The Graduate School has seen an increase in graduates and applications for graduation; 816 students have applied for December graduation thus far.
· Total enrollment as of 9/13/12 was 15,135. Of this number, 9,450 (63%) are undergraduate, and 5,684 are graduate (37%).

· The Graduate Recruitment Enhancement Fund has $12,500 in funding for 2012-2013.  Departments are encouraged to apply for use of these funds.

· The face-to-face GTA orientation had an excellent turnout for Fall 2012.
· The online GTA orientation was well received and another orientation will be scheduled.

· The Federation of North Texas Area Universities has met, and UNT is the lead institution for the next two years.

· Dr. Mark Wardell is the new Graduate Dean at UNT, and Dr. Arlene Horne is the new Graduate Dean at Texas A&M Commerce effective October 1.
· An announcement for the 4th Annual Federation Symposium is forthcoming. 
· Committee proposals for this year were received and acted on by the Deans. Announcements of funding support are forthcoming shortly.

· The Graduate School has processed more than 450 GAs, GTAs, and GRAs for this semester. 
· At least 125 GTAs are being mentored and will be evaluated this Fall.
· This evaluation process is critical for our SACS reaccreditation review.

· The TWU 10th Annual Graduate Fair will be Monday, October 15, 2012 from 4:00-6:00 p.m. in the Student Union.
· All departments are encouraged to participate.
· Dr. Samuel Wheeler, Assistant Director of Admissions, will present, “Graduate School: The Guide to Getting In,” Monday, October 15, 2012 from 3:00-4:00 p.m. in ACT 301. 

· The Commencement Extravaganza is scheduled for October 8th and 9th in Denton.  A second Extravaganza will be held in early November in Dallas, but a date has not yet been set.

SUMMARY REPORTS FROM 2011-2012 STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRS:
Executive Committee – Dr. Katie Rose, Vice Chair
· The distribution of the Graduate Council was changed based on enrollment.

Academic Programs Committee – Dr. Mary Thompson, Chair

· Dr. Thompson reported that the Committee reviewed three Post-master’s Certificate programs.
Academic Standards Committee – Dr. Katie Rose, Chair

· Dr. Rose said that the Committee had five major tasks last year:

· The Committee reviewed the University Graduate Admissions Criteria which were reaffirmed.

· The Committee reviewed the Policy on Post-baccalaureate Certificate Programs and the Policy on Post-master’s Certificate Programs. These policies were revised and approved.
· The Committee prepared a Policy on Periodic Graduate Program Reviews which was approved with revisions.
· The Committee reviewed the Policy on Graduate Faculty Status.  Criteria changes were recommended and approved.
· The Committee reviewed the Policy on Master’s Degree Final Exam. The policy was revised and approved.
· Dr. Rose also reported that the Committee reviewed two requests from the School of Physical Therapy.
· Request for Waiver of Doctoral Grade Requirements for Entry-level Doctor of Physical Therapy (DPT) Program 
· Request for Waiver of Minimum Doctoral Hours for the t-DPT.  
· Both waivers were approved.
Research Committee – Dr. Lynda Uphouse, Chair

· Dr. Uphouse reported the following:

· The Committee selected 16 Chancellor’s Research Scholars.  Nominations are due in early Spring.
· The Committee selected two recipients for the Graduate Council Award for Exceptional, Original Scholarship.  Donations to fund this scholarship may be made to the Friends of the Graduate School.

· The Committee put forth the Policy on Responsible Conduct in Research Training which was approved.
Membership Committee – Dr. Lynda Uphouse, Member
· Dr. Uphouse reported that the Committee reviewed many applications and reminded members that the vita should not go back more than 7 years.
NEW BUSINESS

· Election of the Chair of the Graduate Council

Dr. Katie Rose was nominated by Dr. Lynda Uphouse, and the motion was seconded.  Dr. Rose was elected by acclamation.

· Election of the Vice Chair of the Graduate Council

Dr. Karen Dunlap was nominated by Dr. Lynda Uphouse, and the motion was seconded.  Dr. Dunlap was elected by acclamation.

· Election of the Membership Committee
Arts and Sciences:

Dr. Lynda Uphouse volunteered, and the motion was seconded.

Dr. Uphouse was elected by acclamation.

Professional Education:

Dr. Connie Briggs volunteered, and the motion was seconded.

Dr. Briggs was elected by acclamation.

Health Sciences:

Dr. Marilyn Massey-Stokes volunteered, and the motion was seconded.

Dr. Massey-Stokes was elected by acclamation.

Nursing:

Dr. Anne Young volunteered, and the motion was seconded.

Dr. Young was elected by acclamation.

REPORTS:

· Dr. Prasad made the following announcements:
· Dr. Prasad introduced himself as new to the Office of Research and Sponsored Programs (ORSP).

· He congratulated faculty who received Research Enhancement Program (REP) grants.
· The Student Creative Arts and Research Symposium is scheduled for April 16-17, 2013.
· The deadline for applications to the New Investigator Research Enhancement Program (NI REP) is Wednesday, October 24, 2012.
· Members were encouraged to apply for the Small Grants Program ($750 or less) as there is no application deadline.  Applications are accepted as long as funds are available.
· Travel Assistance Funds for Fall have been allocated, but ORSP is now accepting applications for Spring.
· A new federal requirement for Public Health Service grants is completion of the Significant Financial Interest (SFI) Disclosure Form.

· The form must be completed before funding arrives.

· ORSP can assist with completing the form.

· Dr. Prasad is working to put together intercollege groups to seek federal funding in a collaborative approach. 
· Please visit with Dr. Prasad about your research interests.
· Research initiatives are forthcoming from Dr. Neely and the Research Advisory Council.
· There will be funds available for Health Disparity Research.  TWU is working to build credentials in this area by a February deadline.
· Dr. Prasad will look into bringing in experts to assist these groups.
· Dr. Rene Paulson can review grants for statistics.  This is not a requirement but a service being offered by ORSP.  Perhaps statistics professors can also help review grants.
· Dr. LeFlore made the following announcements:
· Please note the Standing Committee of which you are a member.

· Please attend the Graduate Council meetings or send a full faculty representative to replace you so that we can reach the required 2/3rds quorum.
ADJOURNMENT:

· The meeting adjourned at 2:13 p.m.
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